

Pigeon, Michigan 48755 www.pigeonmichigan.com email-villageofpigeon@gmail.com

Hall (989) 453-2733 • Fax (989) 453-3000 • Police (989) 453-3001 • DPW After Hours Emergency (989) 453-3473

Volume 11, Issue 6 December 2018

Village Officials

Michael LePage, President (2020) Marc Hill, Trustee (2020) Michael Wehner, Trustee (2020) Robert Chandonnet, Trustee (2020) Shelly Gunden, Trustee (2022) Kent Shetler, Trustee (2022) Matthew Esch, Trustee (2022)

Village Hours

Hall: 9am – 4pm DPW: 7 am –3:30pm Monday through Friday unless otherwise posted.

Village Council Meetings

Third Monday of every month at 7pm at the village hall.

Holiday Closings

Christmas Eve, Mon. Dec. 24th at 11am Christmas Day, Tues. Dec. 25th New Year's Eve, Mon. Dec 30th at 11am New Year's Day, Tues. Jan. 1st

Water and Sewer Rates

As of April 1, 2018 \$14.98 per 1,000 gal. Water \$22.47 Water Ready-to-Serve Fee \$7.66 per 1,000 gal. Sewer \$11.49 Sewer Ready-to-Serve Fee

Trash/Brush Collection

Every Wednesday unless a holiday falls on Mon., Tues. or Wed. then pickup will be on Thursday that week. Rate: \$16.10 per month. Large items please call Emterra at 1-877-609-6753

Utility Bill Due Dates

Utility Bills issued <u>December 1, 2018</u> are due <u>December 20, 2018</u>. Late charges will be applied to any bill not paid by the due date.

Internet Bill Pay

Go to the village website and on the left hand side of the Home Page click on "Pay Utility Bill Online".

MISS DIG

If you are doing any work in your yard and need utilities located please call 1-800-482-7171 or 811

Leaf Pickup

The last scheduled pickup will be Friday, December 7, 2018.

Police Parking Reminder

No parking on village streets between 2am and 6am. Violators will be ticketed.

Yard Debris

Please do not place grass clippings and tree branches out in the street. It creates a hazard for other residents; and can cause problems with our storm sewers. If you have branches or grass clippings that need to be taken care of before the weekly Wednesday Brush Pick-up by Emterra, please take them to the DPW Garage at 70 N. Main St..

Snow Removal

To make the job of snow removal, go as smoothly as possible, please do not put your trash in the street and if possible, please wait to set your trash out until after the plows have passed. If you have a portable basketball hoop out by the street, please move it back so the plows do not hit them.

Chamber Residential Light Displays

The Chamber of Commerce light displays need to be ready for judging by Dec. 18th. Judging will be done between Dec. 18th and 20th.

Dear Residents,

Happy Holidays from your Village Council! Congratulations to Kent Shetler, Shelly Gunden, and Matt Esch for election to the Village Council for 4 year terms. A special thanks to retiring Councilman Dale Collison, for his years of service to the Village Of Pigeon. Leaf pickup will conclude on Friday December 7th for the season. Keep in mind that you can put leaves in a container with an X on it going forward, on normal trash pickup days. Our DPW and Police departments ask your cooperation on keeping vehicles off the streets overnight, so snow removal can be done efficiently. Renovations are complete on the exterior of the VFW Hall, and council is considering renaming of the building. Suggestions on a new name for the building are welcomed from the public. Best wishes for a Joyful Holiday Season, and a Happy and Healthy New Year. Sincerely. Michael LePage Village President